Faculty Orientation Programme on
"Role of Stakeholders in Curriculum Fnhancement”

Under the initiative of Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC), Swami Vivekanand Subharti
University (SVSU), Meerut organized a faculty orientation programme on "Role of Stakeholder
in Curriculum Enhancement” dated 26"™ February, 2020 in Moot Court, Faculty of Law,
SVSU, Meerut, for understanding the need of structured feedback mechanism to design the
curriculum in the view of future aspects. Dr. N.K. Ahuja Hon’ble Vice Chancellor, SVSU,
Meerut, addressed the participants and discussed the importance of stakeholders’ feedback while
updating and designing the curriculum of any academic programme. He added that every
Faculty/College should adopt this continuous process of taking feedback from all stakeholders
and discuss the suggestions with all the faculty members for improvement for designing the

curriculum.

Dr. N. K. Ahuja, Vice Chancellor and the participants during the session




He further explained, curriculum is the foundation of the teaching-learning process. The
development of programs of study, learning and teaching resources, lesson plans and assessment

of students, and even teacher education are all based on curriculum.

The curriculum developers should adapt a participatory approach and involve teachers in
decision making for their areas of specialty in order to improve its acceptability and effective
implementation.

He briefed that the University follows a continuous review system of the curriculum in which

feedback from stakeholders — management, faculty members, students, parents, employers,

professionals and alumni are taken into account. In this orientation programme, 88 faculty

members have shown their active involvement and shared their experiences based on the

methodology which they are following in their respected colleges for curriculum improvement.




